
May 7, 2002 

Josee Corrigan/Anne Russell, Co-chairpersons 
West Kootenay Women's Association 
420 Mill Street 

Nelson, British Columbia V1L4R9 

Dear Josee Corrigan/Anne Russell: 
This letter is to let you know that, as of March 31, 2003, regional offices of the Stopping the 
Violence and Regional Programs Branch will be closed. Responsibilities and files will be 
transferred to Victoria. Reasons for the closure include operational efficiencies and the 
government-wide emphasis on centralized contract management. 

These efficiencies enable government to maintain its commitments to funding for transition 
houses (including second stage and safe homes) and for counselling programs for women who 
have experienced abuse and children who have witnessed abuse. Contract renewal will take 
place as usual at the end of June, through the regional offices, and you will be contacted soon 
by your Regional Program Coordinator about the renewal process. 

Contract renewal includes the provision by agencies of budget information related to the 
services funded by this Ministry. For this renewal, I am asking agencies to provide budget 
information in a standard format, which will support our efforts to review funding inequities. 
Your Regional Program Coordinator will give you more information during the contract renewal 
process. 

My aim is to minimize disruption to contracts during restructuring. Until further notice, your 
Regional Program Coordinator remains your contact in the Branch. 

If you have any questions, piease contact your Regional Program Coordinator. 

Sincerely, 

Alixe Knighton 
Acting Director 

pc: Regional Program Coordinator 

Ministry of Community, 
Aboriginal and 
Women's Services 

Stopping the Violence and 
Regional Programs Branch 
Women's Services and 
Child Care Department 

Mailing Address: 
PO Box 9899 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC V8W 9T9 

Location: 
5FL 712 Yates St 
Victoria BC V8W 1L4 



BRITISH 

March 26, 2003 

Ref: 93396 
West Kootenay Women's Association 
420 Mill St 
Nelson BC V1L4R9 

Dear Contractor: 

As you know, regional offices of the Stopping the Violence and Regional Programs Branch 
will be closing March 31, 2003, and responsibility for contract management is being 
transferred to the Victoria office. The dedication of Janice Logan and Lorie Buss in the 
Nelson office is very much appreciated. 

Your new contract manager in Victoria is Georgie Jackson. You can reach her by phone at 
250 387-1259, by fax at 250 356-0542, or by e-mail at: Georgie. Jackson@gems3.gov.bc.ca 
All correspondence, annual reports etc., should now be sent to Georgie Jackson at: 

Stopping the Violence and Regional Programs Branch 
Ministry of Community, Aboriginal and Women's Services 
PO Box 9490 Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria BC V8W 9N7 

We look forward to continuing a positive working relationship with you. 

Sincerely, 

Ministry of Community, 
Aboriginal and 
Women's Services 

Stopping the Violence & Regional 

Programs Branch 

Mailing Address: 

P.O. Box 9490, Stn Prov Gov't 

Victoria, BC V8W 9N7 

Location: 

2nd Floor 

800 Johnson St., Victoria 

Phone: (250) 356-9340 

Fax: (250) 356-0542 

www.gov.bc.ca/mcaws 

mailto:Jackson@gems3.gov.bc.ca
http://www.gov.bc.ca/mcaws
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Stopping the Violence Branch 

Victoria 

Other Links 5th Floor, 712 Yates Street, VICTORIA, B.C. V8W 9T9 
Phone (250) 356-9340 Fax: (250) 356-0542 

Regional Offices: 

Lower Mainland/Southwest Region 

#310 - 625 Agnes St., NEW WESTMINSTER, B.C. V3M 5Y4 
Phone (604) 660-9829 Fax: (604) 660-9807 

Kootenay Region 

100 Cranbrook Street N., CRANBROOK, B.C. V1C 3P9 
Phone: (250) 426-1447 Fax: (250) 426-1253 

310 Ward Street, NELSON, B.C. V1L 5S4 
Phone: (250) 354-6768 Fax: (250) 354-6102 

Thompson/Okanagan Region 

201 - 2802 - 30th St., VERNON, B.C. V1T 8G7 
Phone: (250) 549-5616 Fax: (250) 549-5619 

North Region 

1044 - 5th Avenue, PRINCE GEORGE, B.C. V2L 5G4 
Phone: (250) 565-4344 Fax: (250) 565-4397 

Vancouver Island/Coast Region 

5785 Duncan Street, DUNCAN, B.C. V9L 5G2 
Phone: (250) 746-1268 Fax: (250) 746-1401 

209-420 Cumberland Road, COURTENAY, B.C. V9N 5M6 
Phone: (250) 334-1262 Fax: (250) 334-1414 

•Top •Copyright •Disclaimer •Privacy GOVERNMENT OF BRITISH COLUMBIA 

http://www.weq.gov.bc.ca/stopping-the-violence/contacts.stm 2001/06/21 

http://www.weq.gov.bc.ca/stopping-the-violence/contacts.stm

